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In Print
Robert Reilly, firm managing director, authored an 
article that appeared in the January/February 2020 
issue of Construction Accounting and Taxation. 
The title of Robert’s article was “Compensating 
Key Employees with Stock-Based Compensation 
Grants.”

Robert Reilly also authored an article that 
appeared in the February 20, 2020, issue of 
QuickRead, the National Association of Certified 
Valuators and Analyst’s online publication located 
at quickreadbuzz.com. The title of that article 
was “Private Company Stock-Based Compensation 
Arrangements to Attract or Retain Key Employees.”

Robert Reilly also authored an article that 
appeared in the March/April 2020 issue of the 
Journal of Multistate Taxation and Incentives. The 
title of that article was “Due Diligence Considerations 
in the Application of Market-Based Evidence.”

Robert Reilly also authored a three-part article 
series that appeared in Financial Valuation and 
Litigation  Expert. The title of that three-part article 
series was “Intellectual Property Valuations within 
Bankruptcy Controversies.” Part 1 appeared in the 
February/March 2020 issue, part 2 appeared in the 
April/May 2020 issue, and part 3 appeared in the 
June/July 2020 issue.

Robert Reilly and Connor Thurman, an associate 
in our Portland, Oregon, practice office, authored an 
article that appeared in the May/June 2020 issue of 
Construction Accounting and Taxation. The title 
of their article was “Measuring Obsolescence in 
Property Tax Appeals.”

Tim Meinhart, managing director and Chicago 
office director, authored an article that appeared in 
the May 2020 issue of Trusts & Estates. The title of 
Tim’s article was “Are We Overestimating the Value 
of Control in Estate-Planning Valuations?”

Benjamin Duffy, a manager in our Atlanta 
office,  authored an article that appeared in the 
June 2, 2020, issue of QuickRead, the National 
Association of Certified Valuators and Analyst’s 
online publication located at quickreadbuzz.com. 
The title of that article was “ESOP Implementation 
Considerations.”

In Person
Kyle Wishing, Atlanta office director of ESOP valu-
ation services, was one of the presenters in a May 
5, 2020, webinar sponsored by Business Valuation 
Resources. The topic of the Business Valuation 
Resources webinar was “Projection issues Raised in 
ESOP Litigation.”

Robert Reilly and Kyle Wishing presented a 
webinar on April 16, 2020, for Valuation Products 
and Services. The topic of the Valuation Products 
and Services webinar was “Estimating Long-Term 
Growth Rates in Times of Economic Uncertainty.”

Encomium
Curt Kimball, managing director in our Atlanta 
office, recently earned the accredited senior 
appraiser—appraisal review & management—valu-
ation credential awarded by the American Society 
of Appraisers.

Dean Driskell, managing director and Atlanta 
office director, recently earned the accredited in 
business valuation (“ABV”) professional valuation  
credential awarded by the American Institute of 
Certified Public Accountants.

Weston Kirk, Atlanta office vice president, was 
recently recognized with the “40 under 40” recogni-
tion from Georgia State University.
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